

UNITED AFRICAN NATIONAL COUNCIL

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS.

ZIMBABWE HOUSE 170 SINOIA STREET SALISBURY RHODESIA (ZIMBABWE) PHONE 703709 706574 706573 P.O. BOX 2266

From the Office of the President

Our Ref.:

Your Ref.:

8th May, 1979

The Honourable Mrs. Margaret Thatcher, Prime Minister of the United Kingdom, UNITED KINGDOM.

Dear Mrs. Thatcher,

This is a follow-up of my last congratulatory letter to you. Once again I wish to express my sincerest regards to you upon such a decisive election victory. You know you had my heartfelt support the whole way.

As I expressed in my last communication to you, I was impressed by your programme as presented during the election campaign. Now the British electorate has granted you the necessary majority to translate that programme into reality. I want to assure you that my part of the world is fully behind you as you settle down to carry out the heavy responsibility which has been placed upon you.

Let me also take this opportunity to introduce the bearer who has been fully briefed by myself. You may feel free to convey any message on the Zimbabwe Rhodesia problem to me through him.

Yours sincerely,

PRIME MINISTER - Elect

President: Bishop A. T. MUZOREWA

First Vice President: J. R. D. CHIKEREMA

Second Vice President: E. L. BULLE

Secretary General: E. S. MAZAIWANA